The Kansas State Teachers College

Emporia, Kansas

May 1, 1944

Dear Friend:

As the war continues it is increasingly important that we give attention to ways of building the strength, stamina, and stability of our citizens. To that end we are bringing together in this Second Summer Conference on Health and Physical Fitness a number of specialists who have been studying the latest and most effective means of developing strong, healthy, and emotionally well-balanced individuals.

We hope that you will be able to attend all or part of the meetings of this conference. You will notice by the enclosed program that Wednesday and Thursday will be devoted to the adult and college level, Friday to the high school level, and Saturday to the grades and rural schools.

Yours sincerely.

Edna McCullough, Chairman, Conference on Health and

Physical Fitness

em sg Enc.